Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 29th June 2015 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), C Blake, R Main, T Cowman, K Neill, L MacAbhuinn, K O’Meara, G Chappell, N Cameron, S Cole, M Fox, D Duncan, D Davidson, C MacAbhuinn, T Farr, L Hayward 
The meeting was running late due to Cricket Scotland representatives, Tony Brian and Willie Donald, making a presentation beforehand.  The Agenda was not followed in the order advised before the meeting in order to accommodate those who had long distances to travel after the business of the meeting.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, John Paul, J Crabtree, E Smith
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	L MacAbhuinn proposed and K Neill seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) J Bishop was able to confirm that he has everything booked for the dinner in October.  Regan Francis. has volunteered the services of his taxi to transfer Angus Fraser to and from the airport.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	CS Challenge Cup Report
	

	
	a) J Bishop was able to report that the fixture had resulted in a great game, very close, coming down to the very last ball of the game when NoSCA had lost their last wicket.  He thanked all the players who had taken part and those who had travelled to support the team and hoped that this would encourage more people to participate in future years.
b) A donation to NoSCA funds had been received from 2 spectators and this was gratefully accepted.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Re-arrangement of fixtures (Highland v Fort William)
	

	
	a) Before this was discussed, J Bishop distributed a proposal that the Constitution and Playing Conditions should be updated.  His proposal aims to reflect current cricket and to clarify or re-word both documents to remove ambiguity.  He asked that all clubs should look at the proposal and feedback to the next meeting.  The aim is to agree problems and get solutions.  C Blake didn’t think an overhaul was necessary, tweaks could be made.  He felt that most problems resulted from clubs not being familiar with the Playing Conditions and Constitution.  J Bishop thought some parts of the documents were ambiguous and that the intent should be in the documents.   N Cameron welcomed the opportunity for clubs to become involved in the process.  C MacAbhuinn felt that all young players should be given a copy of the Playing Conditions for their reference although it was agreed that these documents are readily obtained from the NoSCA site.  S Cole agreed that the documents should be made clear and simple to encourage all concerned to read them.  The meeting agreed to progress this process.
b) C Blake outlined some of the events surrounding the playing of this game.  Due to the Highland ground being unfit due to bad weather, Fort William had suggested on the morning of the fixture that the venue could be switched to their ground which is where the fixture was eventually played.  He advised that in his view permission had not been obtained although there had been some text correspondence between himself and some Highland representatives as well as between J Bishop and Highland on the matter.  The meeting agreed that the decision as to the result standing should not be referred to a Disciplinary Panel and should be agreed upon at the current meeting.  C Blake advised that Playing Conditions 12, 13 and 14 had been contravened.  T Farr was concerned that if the result stood then a precedent would be set for others to do the same.  C Farr thought it was unfair to the rest of the league clubs who had not been in a position to change venues and had lost cricket besides being wrong for the committee to condone breaches of rules.  D Duncan asked if opinions would have been different if other clubs had been playing.  After discussion the majority of those present felt that, in the interests of getting as much cricket as possible, the result should stand.  The vote was 8 for and 3 against with C Blake abstaining.
c) A vote was then taken on the venue for the next fixture between Highland and Fort William.  It was agreed by 8 votes to 3 that the next fixture should see Highland as the home club.  T Farr and C Farr abstained.


	All clubs to feed back to next meeting



	
	
	

	6.
	Disciplinary Panel – outcome of meeting 12th June 2015
	

	
	a) Following a complaint from the two standing umpires at the fixture between Fochabers and Northern Counties, James Ryder of Northern Counties was found guilty of a level 2 offence and banned for 2 weeks.
b) J Bishop felt that disciplinary panel suspensions should published on the NoSCA site to avoid unnecessary confusion.  M Fox stated that under the Cricket Scotland Code of Conduct the governing body should also be notified.

c) Another meeting is pending on the Fochabers v Highland fixture.  As M Fox has withdrawn himself from the process for this meeting C Farr suggested M Roberts (Umpire) should be asked.
	C Blake to action



	
	
	

	7.
	Funding Application
	

	
	a) Fort William provided details of their request for assistance from NoSCA to help them buy a new net cage for practice.  Their request was accepted and the cheque was handed over by G Chappell (Treasurer).  N Cameron suggested a meeting with Fort William to see what other revenue streams they could use for other projects.
b) J Bishop advised that Ross Co. may make an application for assistance but was aware that money had been granted by NoSCA in the past.  He will check to see what may be available.
	N Cameron/Fort William



	
	
	

	8.
	Senior Cup semi-final and Senior T20 arrangements
	

	
	a) Umpires arranged for cup competition.
b) Venues confirmed for the T20: Ross Co., Nairn and Fochabers

c) M Fox suggested using the Duffus Inn again for the refreshments for the Cup Final.  This was agreed to.
	M Fox

	
	
	

	11.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) L MacAbhuinn told the meeting that Elgin now have their new artificial wicket installed and that they are very pleased with it.  He will supply pictures for publicity on the NoSCA site.
b) G Chappell asked about the Cricket Scotland Coaches Association, an email concerning this had been circulated.  He thought it would be worth NoSCA helping with the costs of this for coaches but wondered if all coaches needed it or could NoSCA pay for 1 per club.  It was noted that an important element of the membership was insurance but C Farr pointed out that as it ran from January to December half a year had already passed.  J Bishop said he would speak to Cricket Scotland about it and the meeting felt that NoSCA could help with 1 membership per club.

c) R Main suggested that all clubs should be reminded about the NoSCA Social Media Policy, particularly in respect to Facebook.  C Blake asked to become an administrator for the site.

d) J Bishop advised that cheques had been received from 3 NoSCA Patrons.  He also read out a letter from Kay Jackson of the Gordon & Ena Baxter Foundation saying how delighted the Foundation were to accept the offer to become Patrons, stating that it was “a fitting position for the North East couple”.
	L MacAbhuinn

J Bishop

C Farr



	
	
	

	11.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 3rd August 2015, 7pm at the Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


